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Covid-19 Update January 04 2022 
 
January 04, 2022 
 
Brethren, 
 
As you no doubt have heard, as of Wednesday, Jan. 5 at 12:01 a.m. 2022, the Province has 
announced increased restrictions. 
 
These measures include: 

• Reducing social gathering limits to five people indoors and 10 people outdoors. 
• Limiting capacity at organized public events to five people indoors. 
• Closing indoor meeting and event spaces with limited exceptions but permitting 

outdoor spaces to remain open with restrictions. 
 
Therefore, based on the above provincial regulations, all in-person lodge meetings are 
cancelled at least for January and February 2022. This includes lodge meetings, rehearsals, 
Masonic Memorial Services, social events, etc. 
 
There may also be more intensive local restrictions in your area. Please continue to follow 
the advice of our public health authorities and be safe. 
 
 
 
Fraternally,  

                                                        
D. Garry Dowling,                                                                     David J. Cameron, 

Grand Secretary                                                                         Grand Master 


